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The purpose of the meeting was to consider the terms of a review of the Development Contribution Schemes operational in the Councils administrative area and to consider issues arising from a joint paper on the matter prepared by  Mr Neil Durkan and Mr Garrett Robinson. 

1. Frank Nevin recapped the position agreed at the May SPC indicating a likely date of March/April 2012 for adoption of a new scheme.
2. Neil Durkan and Garret Robinson delivered their paper on the matter of a review including such matters as;
· an appropriate market index to benchmark development contributions against.  
· need for incentivisation of stalled development and possible moratoriums on contributions. 
· Arrangement to pay contributions at closing of sales only.
3. Most parties indicated that the review should focus on the potential of the scheme in stimulation of economic development that could create employment. 
4. Following contributions from Garret Robinson and John Kearney and from Cllrs Tuffy, Coburn, Jones, O Connell and Devine, Cllr Tuffy suggested that a list of the recommended alterations to the scheme for next meeting of the working group should be prepared and discussed and then brought to the SPC.

5. In responding to a number of matters in conclusion Frank Nevin highlighted the following points on which general agreement existed;
· The need to select an appropriate index

· To consider impact of contribution levels on existing permissions 
· Focus on sustaining existing development and enabling stimulation of employment related development, particularly for indigenous SMEs including exemptions etc
· An assessment of how altering rates etc may impact on infrastructure delivery 

6. Frank Nevin indicated that increased instances of properties being let etc causes issues for the Council with the proposal of delaying payment to point of closing of sales. He also advised of the Councils preference for the contribution to be determined at commencement of development.  
7. Frank Nevin also indicated that SDCC are consulting with the DOE on national issues and have outlined in detail to the DOE the SDCC objective of utilising development contribution schemes as a tool to achieve sustainable development in areas of the County appropriate from a planning perspective. 
8. Paul Hogan highlighted the fact that alterations to contribution rates may not have the stimulatory effect that may be perceived.
It was agreed to schedule the next working group meeting for Tues 30th August from 12-2pm in the Planning Department and members were reminded that the SPC is on 14th September. 
